
Township Facilities 

Municipal Building 

7171 Allentown Boulevard 

717/652-4841 

Fax 717/652-8158 

 

Public Works Dept. 

(Compost Center) 

402 N. Fairville Avenue 

717/724-0334 

 

Water & Sewer Auth. 

7901 Jonestown Road 

717/540-0124 

 

Parks & Recreation Center 

628 Walnut Avenue 

717/724-0083 

Fax 717/724-0086 

 

Fairville Park 

1000 N. Fairville Avenue 

 

Lenker Park 

7555 Manor Drive 

 

Houck Memorial Park 

141 Florence Drive 

 

Skyline Commons Park 

305 Short Street 

SUMMER, 2021 

WEST HANOVER TOWNSHIP 

Township Offices     

will be closed 

Monday, July 5 

In observance of: 

TOWNSHIP BUILDING SUMMER HOURS 

The Township Building will be open to the public from 7:30 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. 

from Memorial Day through Labor Day. 

COVID STORMWATER REFUND REMINDER 

In 2020, the Authority approved a onetime courtesy 50% Covid refund to all parcels 

who paid their 2020 stormwater bill by December 31, 2020.  Those paid parcels 

received the refund on their 2021 stormwater bill.  The Authority graciously        

extended the credit to those who paid the 2020 stormwater bill before June 30,    

the 50% credit would go on their 2022 stormwater bill. 

 

If you need a copy of your 2020 stormwater bill and would like to make a payment 

you can contact Keystone Collections directly at 724-978-0300.   

Township Manager, Mike Gossert, presents a              

Memorial Recognition Award to Cindy Zimmerman     

in honor of her husband’s 41 years of Township        

employment  before his passing on January 1, 2021.   

GRASS & WEEDS REMINDER 

In the Code of  the Township of West Hanover, Chapter 75, Brush, Grass and Weeds 

states: 

§75-3 Restrictions on Weed Growth 

No weeds or grass shall be permitted to grow to a height in excess of 12 inches on 

any premises or property within the Township of West Hanover and, regardless 

of height, no weeds growing on said premises or property shall be permitted to go 

to seed.  This prohibition shall not be applicable to premises or property which 

constitute an agricultural area. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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WEST HANOVER TOWNSHIP  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

Stacey Connors, Chairperson  

connors@westhanover.com  

Kyle Miller, Vice Chairman  

miller@westhanover.com  

Donald Steinmeier, Secretary/Treasurer  

steinmeier@westhanover.com  

Jay Megonnell  

megonnell@westhanover.com  

Gloria Zimmerman  

zimmerman@westhanover.com  

STAFF  

Mike Gossert, Township Manager  

Tara Rex, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer  

Janet Hardman, Zoning & Planning Administrator  

Sharmaine Harman, Zoning & Planning Admin. Asst.  

Eileen LaForce, Building Codes & Public Works Admin. Asst.  

Gloria Zimmerman, PT Receptionist  

Terrie Hollenbaugh, PT Receptionist  

Harold Harman, Public Works Roadmaster  

Christopher Mumma, Public Works Asst. Roadmaster  

David Wollerton, Public Works  

John Stitley, Public Works  

Melvin Miller, (JR) Public Works  

Ryan Shradley, Public Works  

Tracy Burigana, Public Works  

Bill Sheriff, PT Compost Attendant  

Don Holmes, Parks & Recreation Director  

Jeannette Zimmerman, Asst. Parks & Recreation Director  

Cathy Wingeard ,Parks & Recreation Admin. Asst.  

Susan Boyne, PT Parks & Recreation Admin. Asst.  

Dan Homrighousen, Parks & Recreation Maintenance  

Ron Harper, Parks & Recreation Maintenance  

||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||||  

Tax Collector:  Tom Stewart 

Township Building, Lower Level Rear 

Office Hours:  Monday, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

Wednesday, 2 p.m. to 6 p.m. 
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All meetings on the next page calendar are at the      

Township Building, 7171 Allentown Boulevard  

                      EXCEPT 

PSAB-Fire Station - 7624 Jonestown Road                                                                                                                                  

Parks and Recreation- 628 Walnut Avenue                                                         *SEE PAGE 4 FOR FULL NAME                                                            

Sewer Authority - 628 Walnut Avenue 

      PSAB*            SEWER      PARKS &         BOARD OF 

    6:30 P.M.       AUTHORITY  REC. BOARD       SUPERVISORS 

   6:30 P.M.        7 P.M.  7 P.M. 

  WHT  AUTH. 

STORMWATER 

       EAC*                                            ZONING 

     6:30 P.M.                                            HEARING BD. 

            6:30 P.M.        

  PLANNING 

COMMISSION 

        7 P.M. 

       WHT  AUTH. 

       STORMWATER 

                     6:30 P.M. 

     EAC*                 ZONING 

                 6:30 P.M.             HEARING BD. 

               6:30 P.M. 

       PSAB*              SEWER      PARKS &           BOARD OF 

     6:30 P.M.         AUTHORITY   REC. BOARD         SUPERVISORS 

   6:30 P.M.         7 P.M.    7 P.M. 

                 PLANNING 

                COMMISSION 

                               7 P.M. 

  BOARD OF 

 SUPERVISORS 

      7:30 P.M.            
IF  NECESSARY 

   BOARD OF 

 SUPERVISORS 

      7:30 P.M.            
IF  NECESSARY 
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                             All meetings on this page and the previous page calendar are at the   

     Township Building, 7171 Allentown Boulevard  

     EXCEPT 

                                            PSAB-Fire Station - 7624 Jonestown Road       

        Parks and Recreation- 628 Walnut Avenue  

   Sewer Authority - 628 Walnut Avenue  

 

*Full Board/Commission/Council Titles  

PSAB -  Public Safety Advisory Board 

EAC - Environmental Advisory Council 

 

////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --------------------------

WHT AUTH. 

STORMWATER 

       6:30 P.M. 

         EAC*             ZONING 

      6:30 P.M.         HEARING BD. 

               6:30 P.M. 

        PSAB*              SEWER                  PARKS &              BOARD OF 

      6:30 P.M.          AUTHORITY     REC. BOARD         SUPERVISORS 

    6:30 P.M.          7 P.M.       7 P.M. 

 

                  PLANNING 

                  COMMISSION 

                                7 P.M. 

 

   BOARD OF 

 SUPERVISORS 

     7:30 P.M.            
IF  NECESSARY 
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TRASH COLLECTION 

The Township’s contract with Waste Management includes one bulk item per pickup.  If you 

are putting out a mattress, it must be wrapped in plastic due to the health of the workers.  Blan-

kets and pillows should be in    plastic bags.  If the mattress is not in plastic it will not be picked 

up.  Our contract with Waste Management is in effect until July 1, 2023. 

 

   Buy or Sell, 

I make it EZEZ 

EZEZhomes.com 

Bob Stammel, Realtor 

     Text or call 

     Cell (717) 315-0201 

Office (717) 745-2929 

/////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////
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____________________________________________________

TIRE RECYCLING DAY 

When: September 25, 2021 from 8:00 AM – 2:00 PM 

Where: WHT Compost Center, 402 N. Fairville Ave.  

Cost: Passenger tires - $2; Light Truck - $4; 

          Oversized, plus $15; Tire with Rim, plus $2 

*Prices subject to change prior to the event 

 

Sponsored by the EAC and West Hanover Township …   for the residents of West Hanover 

Township 

 

Rechargeable (Lithium-ion) batteries will also be collected for recycling at that time; but we   

cannot accept standard alkaline or automotive batteries! 

Make plans now to join us for WALL-E: Movie in the Park on August 10 

 

The EAC will co-present WALL-E, West Hanover Township Parks and Recreation’s Movie-in-the-Park on 

Tuesday, August 10th.  WALL-E (Waste Allocation Load Lifter – Earth class) is the story of the solitary robot 

left behind to clean up the trash on Earth. Abandoned by mankind, the planet is covered in rubbish and green 

plants have all disappeared. Humans have fled to an artificial environment orbiting in outer space. Can love    

survive? 

 

EAC members will share information from Waste Management about the township’s household waste and     

recycling programs. Learn what to put in the recycling bin and how to prepare it. Attendees will also have a 

chance to win WALL-E related door prizes. 

 

Our local land trust, the Manada Conservancy will provide information                                                          

about their programs to preserve the natural, historic, agricultural and                                                               

scenic resources of Dauphin County through land conservation,              

environmental education, and community engagement. 

 

This event is free and open to everyone. The show starts at sunset                                                                         

at Skyline Commons Park, 305 Short Street, Harrisburg, PA 17112.                                                                     

Concessions will be available. The rain date is Tuesday, August 17. 

Environmental Advisory           

Council Members 

John Miele, Chairman 

Marcel Smullen, Vice Chairman 

Evelyn Burton, Secretary 

Robert Nicolodi, Treasurer 

Jay Megonnell 

Paul DeVincenzo 

Jeff Bridi 

https://www.manada.org
https://www.google.com/maps/place/40%C2%B019'51.0%22N+76%C2%B043'12.9%22W/@40.3308314,-76.7202586,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0x0!8m2!3d40.3308314!4d-76.7202586
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STATION 36 SAVES THE DAY! 

Read the below Narrative from Steve Smedley, Fire Chief.  Note: These photos are not of the actual incident. 

B.C. INTERIORS 
INTERIOR DESIGN, FURNISHINGS,                      

FLOORING, PAINTING, AND                                       

WINDOW TREATMENTS 

CALL JAN BAHRET (717) 671-5107 FOR                          

A FREE, NO OBLIGATION MEETING                                   

TO DISCUSS YOUR NEEDS 
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TOWNSHIP ENGINEER GIVES BACK 

 

Matt Bonanno, P.E. is one of West Hanover Township’s Engineers.  Matt has over 15 years 

of professional experience and has successfully completed high profile projects vital  

to our community. While Matt is dedicated to his clients he still finds time to  

give back to the community by coaching the Flag Football team 

    known as the Bronco’s.  

 

We just wanted Matt to know how much we appreciate his work and giving 

back to the community and finding time to be with the kids.  

Thank You Matt 

      Gloria Zimmerman, Supervisor 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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The West Hanover Township Newsletter is published quarterly by West Hanover Township (WHT). 

The Township Newsletter is edited by Eileen LaForce with content provided by Township Staff, 

Committees and Boards. The newsletter is distributed to approximately 3900 households in the 

community. Statement of facts and opinions expressed in the Newsletter by authors other than 

Township Staff and officers are the responsibility of the authors and do not necessarily represent those 

of the Township officers and staff. All articles, unless otherwise noted, have been written and edited by 

Township officers and staff. Publication of advertising does not imply endorsement of products 

advertised or the statements contained in such advertising by WHT. 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

Please remember to obey posted speed limits.  Cars are continually speeding 

through our neighborhoods.  We do not want a tragedy to happen to one of our 

residents.  If you are driving too fast, slow down.  Not only is it the law but common 

sense as well. 

 



Dirt From the Gopher Hole by Claire Zeiters  
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“What do we live for if not to make life less difficult for others” George 

Eliot 

 

April was “Volunteer Month.  The West Hanover Lions Club was not 

able to honor the volunteers with a dinner but were able to give a small 

gift to each of the them this year.  We have the best group and they are 

so willing to give of their time and I know the riders really                  

appreciate them. 

 

The Perkins “Dine 2 Donate” is still on hold and I don't know when that will start up again.  You 

are always welcome to give a donation to the van program.  You can mail it to the Township   

Building. Checks can be made payable to “West Hanover Van Program” and I thank everyone 

for whatever amount they can give to the program. 

 

Just a reminder that the vans will not be running the following dates:  Monday, September 6,    

Labor Day; Thursday, November 25, Thanksgiving. 

 

If you know of anyone who can use the service please give the office number, 717-652-1720.  We 

run Monday through Friday 8AM to 4PM.  Medical appointments take priority and we will take 

you shopping, Hair appointments, etc. within a 15 mile radius of the Township Building.     

 

There are only 3 requirements: you must be ages 60 and over, you must live in West Hanover        

Township, and you must be able to get in and out of the van with minimal assistance.  We      

cannot take wheelchairs. 

“The Gopher” - WHT  

Senior Citizens Van  
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West Hanover Lions Club 

Presents Scholarships 

    
The West Hanover Lions Club presented $1,000 scholarships to two CD High 

School graduates, one for a visually impaired student, Jacob Poyer, and one for a 

graduate who is pursuing higher education in a program related to environmental 

studies, Emma Murphy.  Both students demonstrated through their school and     

community-related activities and academic accomplishments that they are very                

deserving to receive these awards. 

 

Despite his disability, Jacob is ranked in the middle of his class (233rd).  He intends to attend PSU Harrisburg 

and major in clinical psychology.  He is a wrestler and cross country runner.  Jacob also is active in his church 

youth group and children's Christian summer camp. 

 

Emma, a West Hanover resident, is ranked 7th in a class of 433 and is deciding whether to attend Lehigh     

University, Carnegie Mellon University, or the Pitt Honors program majoring in environmental engineering.  

Emma is a track and field athlete as well as a cross country runner.  Among her many school activities are       

Editor-in-Chief of the yearbook and calculus tutor.  Emma is also a volunteer for her church’s pancake breakfast 

and the West Hanover Mini-THON; and she is a Bible School assistant at summer camp. 

 

The vision and environmental scholarships will again be available in the 2021-2022 school year. 

 

In addition to the annual scholarships, the West Hanover Lions continue to support local youth athletic teams 

and facilities, the West Hanover Senior Van service and the Central Dauphin Vision and Autism Support     

Programs.  The Lions also have made contributions to support cutting edge equipment at the Penn State      

Hershey Eye Center, help families affected by disasters, assist community residents with visual needs and     

sponsor visually impaired campers at the PA Beacon Lodge Camp. 

 

Learn more about the West Hanover Lions Club on their web site, Westhanoverlions.club, or at a regular   

meeting, the third Tuesday of each month at 7pm at the West Hanover Community/Recreation Center,        

628 Walnut Avenue, just off Linglestown Road, across from CD High School. 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
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West Hanover Lions Club 

August 27-28 

Chicken Barbecue 
 

       

The Lions Club Chicken Barbecue is back!  Health and safety concerns in connection with 

Covid-19 have prevented the West Hanover Lions Club from conducting their famous    

chicken barbecue fundraisers; but at the end of August they will resume. 

 

The West Hanover Lions will wrap up the grilling season with a chicken barbecue at the Flying J Travel Plaza, 

off Exit 77 on Interstate-81, at the intersection with Route 39, Friday and Saturday, August 27, and 28, from 

10am to 5pm each day, or until sold out, rain or shine.  For a $9.00 donation you get a mouth-watering dinner, 

with half of a barbecued chicken, a baked potato, roll and butter and apple sauce. 

 

To learn more, go to the West Hanover Lions web site, westhanoverlions.club; or visit a regular meeting, the 

third Tuesday of each month at 7pm at the West Hanover Township Community/Recreation Center,            

628 Walnut Avenue, just off Linglestown Road across from Central Dauphin High School. 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX



                                                                                                                                                                  PAGE 15 

STREET LIGHT OUTAGES 

Please report any street light outages to Eileen LaForce at elaforce@westhanover.com or 717-652-4841 ext. 108. 

Thank you! 

 

SUMMER INTERN 

West Hanover Township welcomes Dana Mitro as our Summer Intern.  Dana lives in the Township and will be 

helping out with various projects at the Township Building and Parks & Recreation Center.  

///////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////// /////////////////////////

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Notes from the Zoning & Planning Administrator, Janet Hardman   
 

With the upcoming building season, please contact the Zoning and Planning Office to see if a zoning permit is 

required.  In some cases, a zoning permit may be required but a building permit will not be required.  For      

example, a zoning permit is required for a fence, but a building permit is not required.  It may also be possible 

that a building permit is required but a zoning permit will not be required.  For example, a building permit is  

required for a basement finish or remodeling involving structural changes, but a zoning permit is not required.   

 

You can email applications and plot plans to the Zoning & Planning Department at zoning@westhanover.com.  

All applications forms are on the Township website at www.westhanover.com; on the home page under Helpful 

Resources. 

 

Projects requiring a zoning permit may also required a storm water permit, an erosion and sedimentation control 

permit, a driveway permit, a change of use permit, a sign permit.  Storm water and erosion and sedimentation 

control is required for earth disturbance or impervious coverage of 1,000 square feet or more.   

 

Most applications will require a plot plan: 

 

A plot plan will need to indicate the lot dimensions, size and location of all structures on the lot (house, deck, 

driveway, sheds, pool, fence, etc.), size, location and distance from the property line for the new project.  If you 

have environmental features on your property such as wetlands, stream, lakes, ponds, or steep slopes, you will 

also need to show their location. 

 

Sample plot plan: 
 

mailto:zoning@westhanover.com
http://www.westhanover.com
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CODES CORNER  

BUILDING PERMITS Residents are reminded that ALL building permits require a FINAL INSPECTION to closeout 

the permit. It is the homeowner’s responsibility to make sure a final inspection is scheduled and completed.  

 

BURN PERMITS A Burn Permit is necessary anytime you want to burn on your property. The permits are only valid for 

one burn. Each individual burn requires a new, signed permit. Burn permits are available at the Township Building and 

on the Township website. If caught burning without a permit, or burning items that  are not allowed, you will be subject to 

legal action.  

 

COMPLAINTS All complaints must be submitted to the Township in writing on a Township issued Complaint Form. 

Forms may be picked up at the Township Office, or downloaded from the website at www.westhanover.com. All com-

plaint forms must be filled out completely and signed by the resident. The Township will not investigate any anonymous 

complaints.  

 

FRIENDLY REMINDER All properties with on-lot septic systems must have their systems pumped every four (4) years. 

A report from the pumper/hauler must be sent to West Hanover Township. Please call the Township at 717-652-4841 for 

a complete list of licensed pumper/haulers.  

///////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////

Pricing is for a 6-week session. 
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West Hanover Township Senior Center Meals 

628 Walnut Avenue, Harrisburg, PA 17112 

 12:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.  

Third Thursday of each Month  

The cost is $7.00 per meal.  Please RSVP before the week of the scheduled meal at 717-724-0083.              

Meals can be picked up between 12:00 pm – 4:00 pm       

June 17, 2021  Baked Ham, green beans and mashed potatoes w/gravy 

July 15, 2021  Spaghetti with meatballs and Italian roll 

NOTE:  Community Center open for in person luncheon, starting                   

on July 15, but we will continue to accept drive thru orders.  

August 19, 2021   Meatloaf, mashed potatoes w/brown gravy and corn 

September 16, 2021 Chicken/Beef Pot Pie - Quart 

October 21, 2021           Lasagna              

November 18, 2021  Chicken Alfredo, broccoli, and roll 

December 16, 2021       Roasted Turkey, stuffing, mashed potatoes, corn and gravy 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
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A Message from Don Holmes, Parks Director  

Neighbors, 

SUMMERTIME IS HERE!! Pools are open, sports are rolling, and WH Parks & Rec is cooking up a season of 

fun!  We are thrilled to announce our Yingst Homes Movies in the Parks Series at Skyline Commons Park.  

We are partnering with several local organizations to bring you a unique themed movie experience this year. 

Our half-day Summer Recreation Camp is now open for registration. Our friends at Hoffman Ford have     

sponsored many great events again this year including the annual Strawberry Social at the WH Community 

Center. Our monthly Drive-Thru meals will continue the third Thursday of the month with our Senior    

Luncheon resuming in-person meals in July.  Bus trips are expected to resume during the second half of 2021. 

We have a lot of projects going on throughout the park system as we continue to improve your overall park   

going experience.  We hope that you are enjoying some of our newest features, such as the Ziplines & GaGa  

Pit at Fairville Park, Fitness Course at Lenker Park, and our ADA Inclusive playground at Skyline Park. For a 

detailed brochure on all five township parks, stop by the Administration Building at 7171 Allentown Blvd., 

Parks & Recreation offices at 628 Walnut Ave, or email park3@westhanover.com for a pdf copy.  

 

There is a lot of info in this newsletter on our upcoming events and programming so be sure to mark your cal-

endars!!  You can follow us on Facebook @WestHanoverParks&Rec for our latest updates and announcements. 

We look forward to seeing you and your families again real soon!! 

See you in the parks! 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

SEVEN WAYS TO HELP KEEP YOUR HOUSE COOL THIS SUMMER 

As summer arrives, many people think, “Thank goodness for air conditioning.” That is, until the bill for cranking the A/C 

arrives. 

Fortunately, there are many energy-efficient ways to keep your house cool. Beat the heat this summer with these home 

cooling tips. 

1. Choose an energy-efficient system - If you’re buying a cooling system, choose one that’s ENERGY STAR rated. If you 

already have A/C, get your system professionally inspected and cleaned according to the manufacturer’s instructions to 

keep it operating at its best. 

2. Change your filters - Furnace filters should be changed every month or two. Have your air ducts checked for leaks, and 

make sure vents aren’t blocked by furniture, appliances or other objects. A bit of maintenance can make a big difference. 

3. Insulate your home - Adding attic insulation is one of the easiest, least expensive ways to cool your home. Consider add-

ing insulation to your walls, too, if needed. 

4. Keep the sun out - Close window draperies or shades on the east, south and west windows during the day. Outdoors, 

consider adding overhangs, awnings, shade screens, bushes and trees, which filter out sunlight. 

5. Open the windows - Weather, allergies and security permitting, turn off the A/C and open windows for cross-ventilation 

when it’s not as hot, especially at night. 

6. Use the ceiling fan - Keep your house cool with a breeze from your ceiling fans. However, avoid using ventilating fans, 

like those in kitchens and bathrooms, very often. Running them for just an hour can pull all the cool air out of the house. 

7. Adjust your thermostats - Set thermostats at 76º F or higher during the day, if people are home, and a few degrees higher 

at night or when you’re away from home. Every degree you dial up can save energy—and money. 

Bonus: It’s a myth—don’t crank the AC - It’s a common misconception, but setting the temperature lower than normal will 

not cool down the room faster. But it will make the unit work harder so it will use more energy. 

To save money, try to keep consistent temperatures throughout your home. 

mailto:park3@westhanover.com
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ATTENTION BUSINESS 

OWNERS 

If you would like to place an ad in the 

Township Newsletter, please call                    

Eileen LaForce at 717/652-4841 or 

email her at elaforce@westhanover.com                         

for more information.                                                 

Thank you! 
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________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

NEWSLETTER CONTENT 

If you or a family member has accomplished a milestone, such as a 50-year marriage, retirement 

from a job after many years, a community service project, any awards (church, scouting, clubs, 

etc.) etc., I would love to announce it in our newsletter.  Pictures can also be included.  Please 

email (elaforce@westhanover.com) or call me at 717-652-4841 ext. 108.  Thank you! 

A KEY FOB WAS FOUND IN 

FRONT OF THE TOWNSHIP 

BUILDING.  IF YOU ARE MISS-

ING ONE, PLEASE CALL US AT 

7-7-652-4841 TO IDENTIFY.  

THANK YOU! 

A RESIDENT LOST THEIR CELL 

PHONE AT THE COMPOST    

CENTER RECENTLY.  IF YOU 

HAPPEN TO SEE IT, PLEASE 

CALL THE TOWNSHIP         

BUILDING 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
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CALENDAR AT A GLANCE 
 

JUNE 

Tuesday, June 8 starting at sundown - Summer ‘Movie in the Park’ Series (page 23) 

Friday, June 11 from 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. - Community Blood Drive (page 8) 

Sunday, June 13 from 3 p.m. to 5 p.m. - Strawberry Social (page 16) 

Thursday, June 17 pick up between Noon & 4 p.m. - Senior drive thru meal (page 20) 

Tuesday, June 22 starting at sundown - Summer ‘Movie in the Park’ Series (page 23) 

Saturday, June 26 from 8 a.m. to Noon - Community Clothing Closet (page 10) 

 

JULY 

Tuesday, July 6 starting at sundown - Summer ‘Movie in the Park’ Series (page 23) 

Thursday, July 15 pick up between Noon & 4 p.m. - Senior Luncheon & drive thru meal (page 20) 

Tuesday, July 20 starting at sundown - Summer ‘Movie in the Park’ Series (page 23) 

Saturday, July 24 from 8 a.m. to Noon - Community Clothing Closet (page 10) 

 

AUGUST 

Tuesday, August 10 starting at sundown - Summer ‘Movie in the Park’ Series (page 23) 

Saturday, August 14 Scrapbooking with Cathy - 8 a.m. until 10 p.m. (page 25) 

Thursday, August 19 pick up between Noon & 4 p.m. - Senior Luncheon & drive thru meal (page 20) 

Saturday, August 28 from 8 a.m. to Noon - Community Clothing Closet (page 10) 


